
An Important Message from 

The Texas Health and Human Services Commission (HHSC)  

 
SFY 2025 DPP Round 2 Reporting Now Open and Materials Posted 

 
The State Fiscal Year (SFY) 2025 Round 2 reporting period is now open for the following 
directed payment programs (DPPs): 

• Comprehensive Hospital Increase Reimbursement Program (CHIRP) 

• Directed Payment Program for Behavioral Health Services (DPP BHS) 

• Rural Access to Primary and Preventive Services (RAPPS) 

• Texas Incentives for Physician and Professional Services (TIPPS) 

Reporting templates, companions, and other reporting resources are now available on the 
reporting portal bulletin board. All participating providers must upload their completed 
reporting template to the reporting portal by April 30, 2025. 

CHIRP Component 3 hospitals must report their pay-for-performance measure data. 
Reported calendar year 2024 data will establish baselines for SFY 2026 CHIRP Component 
3 and TIPPS Component 2 pay-for-performance measures. 

 

Reporting Webinar 

Join us for the SFY 2025 Round 2 reporting webinar on Wednesday, April 2, at 2 p.m. CDT. 
We will address the quality reporting requirements, how to avoid required corrections or 
feedback, major changes from the last reporting round, and timelines for the reporting 
period. Register for the webinar.  

A recording of the reporting webinar will be posted on the reporting portal bulletin board by 
April 3. 

 

Questions?  

If you have questions about quality reporting and measure specifications questions, email 
the HHSC DPP Quality team. 

Additional questions, please contact UnitedHealthcare Customer Service at 888-887-9003, 
8 a.m.–6 p.m. CT, Monday–Friday. 
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